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Members of the community are invited to view and make comment on the following proposed road 
name. 

Application No RN2025/00006 

Location Unnamed Lane Mayfield  NSW  2304  

Between Streets Hanbury Street and Rawson Street 

Responsible Officer Renae Jessup, Land Information Specialist 

Responsible Officer Contact No 4974 2512 

Notice/Submission period 19 May 2025 to 10 June 2025 

 

Exhibition 

City of Newcastle is proposing the following: 
 
Road naming of unnamed lane in Mayfield to Ingot Lane. 
 
This road need to be named to facilitate addressing and to aid emergency service location and service 
delivery. 
 
The new name has been pre-approved by the NSW Geographical Names Board. Members of the 
community are invited to view and make comment on the proposed road name. 
 
Please see the below table and location map: 
 

Proposed 
Road 
Name 

Suburb Name Origin 
Road Extent 
Description 

Ingot Lane Mayfield 

A name relating to the Newcastle Steelworks. An ingot is a 
manufactured piece of metal that is cast into a size and 
shape (usually a bar, plate or sheet) that is suitable for 
future processing. 
 
The Newcastle Steelworks were in operation in Mayfield 
from 1915 to 1999. The name is inspired by the 152-
hectare former steelworks, which played a significant role in 
Mayfield's history. 

The road starts at 
Hanbury Street, near the 
northwestern corner of 
SP35118. It extends 
280m in an easterly 
direction, terminating at 
Rawson Street. 

 
Background: 
 
City of Newcastle (CN) is proposing a road name for one existing lane within Mayfield. CN has recently 
approved a secondary dwelling at 38 Sunderland Street, Mayfield (DA2025/00046), with the proposed 
secondary dwelling fronting the unnamed lane. This lane requires naming to facilitate addressing, to aid 
emergency service location and service delivery.   
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Location Map: 

 
 

 

Submissions 

Any person, during the specified submission period, may make submissions to the City of Newcastle 
concerning the proposed road names.  The submissions must: 

- specify the grounds of support or objection. 
- quote RN2025/00006 in the title of the submission; and 
- include the submitter’s name, address, contact number and preferably an email address. 

 
Please note: Submissions will only be considered that directly relate to the proposed road names. Any 
references to the approved development are unable to be considered as part of this road naming 
process.  
 
Submissions must be made in writing and should be lodged via the online submission form on City of 
Newcastle's website. 

Submission closing date 

Submissions must be received by 5.00 pm on 10 June 2025. 

City of Newcastle 

Phone: 02 4974 2000 

Online: newcastle.nsw.gov.au/contact-us 

Address: 12 Stewart Avenue Newcastle West NSW 2302 

 
 

http://www.newcastle.nsw.gov.au/RN-submission
https://www.newcastle.nsw.gov.au/
http://www.newcastle.nsw.gov.au/contact-us

